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Wirral Hospitals’ School 

“Working together to make everything better”

An Ofsted “Outstanding” School 

Headteacher:  Mr P Arrowsmith

Joseph Paxton Campus, 157 Park Road North, Claughton, Wirral. CH41 0DD

Tel: 0151-488-7680   
  e-mail:  schooloffice@wirralhs.co.uk 
Website www.wirralhs.co.uk
PA
16th March 2020
Dear Parent/Carer, 
I’m sure you are all concerned about the current situation with coronavirus, as we all are. Therefore, please allow me to point out the steps we are taking to reduce the risk and to prepare for school closure. 
Risk management: 
· We have a large supply of hand sanitiser and we are asking all staff, students and visitors to  thoroughly sanitise their hands whenever they enter the building. 
· We have increased the concentration of disinfectant used to clean the school and are paying especially close attention to all hard surfaces which students are likely to touch with their hands. 
· As per the government guidelines, all staff and students who show any potential signs of the illness are being asked to stay at home for at least seven days. 
Preparation for closure: 
· All staff meetings and non-essential school events have been cancelled in order to allow teachers time to prepare resources. 
· Students have been asked to check their school email account. 
· Teaching staff have been asked to ensure that they have resources and materials at home, in order to set and mark work as required. 
Next steps: 
· If the school is closed for a short period of time (two weeks or less), we will concentrate our efforts on setting work for Year 11 and 10 students in preparation for their upcoming GCSE exams.  
· Teachers will check their email account once a day during any closure. 
· If the school is closed for a longer spell, work will be available for all students. 
· In all cases, work will only be provided on request. We are well aware of the previous struggles most of our students have faced with homework. Therefore, we will not routinely be providing bulky packs of materials for students to take home – if the school closes, we would urge all those who are able to get out into the countryside or coast and enjoy the great outdoors! 
· If the school closes and you would like work to be provided for your child, the way to do this is to contact school via the email system, using the address schooloffice@wirralhs.co.uk. This account will be checked daily throughout any closure and requests for work will then be sent to the appropriate teachers, who will email it directly to students using their school email account. 
· If you do not have access to emails and already know that you would want work to be set in the case of closure, please write in to your child’s Head of House without delay and we will provide a pack of materials. Please note, however, this will only be one or two weeks’ worth of work. It would be impossible to provide a resource pack to cover a more lengthy closure. 
These are difficult and uncertain times for us all, but I have no doubt that our school community will continue to work together to make everything better.
Yours sincerely,

Phill Arrowsmith

Headteacher

Please view our website for the latest news and information, including all letters sent home

[image: image1.jpg]JOSEPH PAXTON CAMPUS



[image: image2.jpg]o |

Of’s'(’vc.(ed

Outstanding

Provider



[image: image2.jpg][image: image3.jpg]Artsmark
Gold Award

Awarded by Arts
Council England




[image: image4.png]


[image: image5.jpg]Healthy



[image: image6.png]Xx,

cannexions x>
AWARD

careers education & guidance




[image: image3.jpg][image: image7.jpg]


 


[image: image8.png]GREEN FLAG



